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Outsourcing Alert: Employees can use 
accrued sick leave to care for “qualified 
family member” 
 
On December 31, 2015, the Governor of 
Puerto Rico signed Law No. 251 to amend 
the Law No. 180 of July 27, 1998, known as 
Puerto Rico’s Minimum Wage, Vacation and 
Sick Leave Act.  

Law No. 251 allows employees who work 
under Act 180 to use up to five days of 
accrued sick leave per year to care for a sick 
“qualified family member”.   

Qualified family members 
Qualified family members are:  
• sick children 
• spouse 
• parents 
• sick minors, persons of advanced age (60 

years of age or older), or disabled persons 
under the employee’s legal custody or 
guardianship. 

To be eligible to take caregiver’s leave, 
employees must have more than five accrued 
paid sick days and be able to maintain an 
accrued minimum sick balance of five days.  If 
an employee does not have more than five 
accrued sick days, the employee is not eligible 
to take caregiver’s leave. 

This law applies to businesses with more than 
15 employees and it is effective immediately 
after its approval.  

 

 
Links: 
http://www.lexjuris.com/lexlex/Leyes2015/l
exl2015251.htm 

 

 
 

At Kevane Grant Thornton we provide our 
clients with personalized attention, 
valuable advice and recommendations, 
tailored solutions and direct access to 
technical experts to help them resolve 
issues and identify opportunities. 
 

 

Contact us 
For assistance in this matter, 
please contact us via  
julio.villegas@pr.gt.com 
or 
carmen.rojas@pr.gt.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Adding true value means exceeding our 
clients’ expectations, anticipating their 
needs and being proactive and 
innovative in the accounting profession. 
 
Through the Kevane Grant Thornton 
business and tax application for 
mobile devices you will have access 
to our Alerts, Tax News and other 
related matters, plus a customized tax 
calendar for individuals, businesses 
and other entities, thus providing an 
excellent tool to manage filing and 
payment due dates with government 
agencies in Puerto Rico. 
 
Download for free the application. 
Available for iPhone, Motorola and all 
tablets. 
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